

40 College Street, 6th Floor Toronto, ON M5G 2J3 www.copsandkids.ca

т 416-222-7011 **г** 416-222-0310 contact@copsandkids.ca

December 19, 2017

Mr. Lloyd Ferguson Chair Hamilton Police Services Board 155 King William Street, Box 1060, LCD 1 Hamilton, ON L8N 4C1

Dear Hamilton Police,

On behalf of ProAction Cops & Kids' Board of Directors, I would like to thank you for your generous gift of \$10,000.00 made earlier this year. This kind donation has helped support 11 ProAction programs over this past year strengthening relationships between Hamilton Police Service officers and at-risk youth. Please find a receipt of payment enclosed.

ProAction Cops & Kids is proud to support police officers as they reach out to youth in our communities and establish relationships that help lead young people towards better life choices. Please take a moment to review the enclosed annual report for some stories of success. After 25 years, ProAction has been able to reach close to 400,000 young people with life-changing programs. We often hear from officers how important these programs are for youth and how pleased they are to have the support of the community.



"It definitely opened up my eyes to the many differences between youth. Different ages, backgrounds and experiences. I now feel more connected with the youth, more comfortable approaching them and talking with them. I feel that I am more approachable and friendly towards youth as I have broken down a barrier. This experience is one of the best ProAction funded programs I have been involved in!"

-Hamilton Police Officer running a ProAction program

Thank you for supporting ProAction's mission to create better relationships between cops and kids and build safer and stronger communities.

Sincerely,

Jean Milligan
Executive Director